Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (31 May & 1 June 2001)


Question: RSDLG 31

Topic: Rural Transaction Centres 

Hansard Page: 454

Output:  2.2 Services to Communities

Senator Mackay asked: 

1. The Werris Creek Community: What did they apply for and what did they get?

2. Some applicants have indicated that in some cases the business plan has asked for $200,000 say, and have got approximately half that amount.  Is this an exaggeration or are there cases where that has occurred?  Could you just check for me?

3. Without identifying applicants, can you provide me with a table that lists the amount applied for in the case of each successful applicant and the amount granted?  Can you also in that table include the population size of the community?

Answer:

1. The Werris Creek Economic Development Committee (WCEDC) initially applied for funding of $144,928 to establish an RTC in Werris Creek.  The RTC will provide the community with the following services: Medicare easyclaim, Centrelink, secretarial and photocopying, report binding, computer access for word processing and spreadsheet requirements, internet, and rooms/facilities for visiting professionals.

Funding of $78,396 was approved for the establishment of an RTC in Werris Creek.

The Parry Shire Council contacted the RTC Secretariat about the reduced funding amount.  The RTC Secretariat met with Council and WCEDC representatives to discuss the level of funding.  The Council recently submitted a revised budget to the RTC Secretariat on behalf of the WCEDC.  A decision about the revised level of funding has been announced.

2. 70% of applications approved to establish an RTC have received funding equal to or more than that requested in their business plan.

Of the 30% of projects to receive less than requested only two other projects have had a reduction in funds similar to that of Werris Creek.  In these two cases the reduction in funds was between 40% and 42%.

As with all successful RTC projects the applicants can reapply to the Programme to introduce new services or seek additional funding if the need arises.

3. See attached table.
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